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Concession Contract 
In Process 

SAIPAN - International 
Shoppers Ltd. the bidder 
of $5 million has been 
selected as the best over 
all contractors for the 
prime concession at the 
new Isley Airport. 

International Shoppers 
bid one of three bidders 
showed interest in the 
prime concession building 
which includes Duty Free 
Shop, coffee shop and a 
cocktail lounge. 

The other two bidders 

are Joeten/Naru as Saipan 
Duty Free Shop Ltd. and 
Saipan's Mayor V. Sablan 
with Nagoya Railroad 
Company from Japan. 

The DistAd on his letter 
of June 26, to the Hicom 
said "In the proposal 
there were several items 
to be considered in order 
that we might determine 
the best bid, they were as 
follows: Experience, 
management and merchan-
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L 
MDL TO CONVENE 

AUGUST 5th. 
SAIPAN - The 4th Maria

nas District Legislature 
will convene on August 5, 
1974 for thirty calendar 
days which will adjourn on 
September 2, 1974. On the 
agenda of the 4th Session 
will be several important 
subjects to be discussed 
and introduced during this 
soming session. 

ACCO rd in g to MDL 
president, Vicente Santos, 
one of the major topics 
xhe agend~ will include is 
the Marianas Status Com
mission Report to the 
Legislature to be reviewed 
and discussed. Another 
important matter, said 
president Santos, which 
has never been brought 
before the legislatots for 
discussion is the sepa
ration of administration. 

The political committee 
of the MLD has been 
assigned to review the MLD 
charter, explained presi-

Santos, and dent 
might 
in the 

there 
be an amendment 
charter. A 1 so 

other committees assign
ments will be reviewed; 
the appropriation commit
tee is assigned to 1 o o k 
for other sources of 
revenues for the MLD 
appropriation fund. 

President Santos further 
said, that the matters the 
Legislature members will 
bring to the attention of 
the admir.istration and to 
the Status Commission to 
be discussed with the U.S. 
Delegation is the war 
claims situation and its 
delay. "We will write 
letters to all concerns to 
bring the issue of the 
c 1 aims to their at
tention." Mr.Santos 
emphasized that many of 
the people who are en
titled to receive the 
claims money have died and 

Can't on page 11 

ROTA 
INVESTMENT 
AUTHORITY 
BOARD 
CONFIRMED 

POLICE SALARIES EMBARRASSING 

ROT A - A resolution 
passed by the 1974 Second 
Special Session of the 
11th Rot a Municipal 
Council, confirmed the 
appointment of the seven 
persons nominated by the 
Distad Represent -fve of 
Rota as the Rota Mun~.~oal 
Investment Authori~ 
J!loard. 

The resolution, No. 11 
MC-SP-12, 1974 which was 
introduced by the Council 
on the whole reads, "Under 
Section of the Rot a 
Municipal Ordinance No. 11 
MC-SP-4-1973, the District 
Administrator's Rep
resentative, Rot a, is 
empowered to appoint the 
. e m b e r s of the Rota 
Municipal Investment 

Can't on page 11 

SAIPAN - In a letter 
dated May 17, Police Chief 
Antonio J!lenavente of the 
Marianas explained to the 
Personnel Department that 
a pay raise for policemen 
was very much in order. 

Citing the fact that a 
college graduate who might 
be interested in police 
work would get a better 
deal from the Education 
Department, Benavente 
complained that he was un
able to attract qualified 
applicants. 

At 96 cents an hour 
starting s a 1 a r y, the 
Marianas Police Department 
has in Benavente's words: 
an "embarrasingly low" 
number of educated people. 

J!lenavente stated that in 
order to develop pro
fessionalism in the force 
in the light of the 
increasing need for police 
services, educated person
nel must be attracted by 
better salary levels. 

At the present time, a 
starting salary is level 
13. 

In his final note, the 
Chief cited the increasing 
threats to the safety of 
the police officers means 
that the cost of public 
safety has increased. "It 

is difficult to find a man 
who is w i 1 1 in g to 
sacrifice his life for 96 
cents an hour." 

At this writing M V has 
been unable to determine 
it any action has been 
taken by the adminis
tration. 

Disca.T'ded cans a.T'e in a'bundant supply for 'bui Uing 
this wat i structure by the MHS students under the 

direction of Howard Oldham.at Civic Center Pa.T'k, Saipan. 
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TINIAN COUNCIL REORGANIZED 

SAIPAN - A reorganiza
tional meeting of Tinian's 
Municipal Council was held 
July 5th to elect candi
dates for the positions of 
Speaker, Vice Speaker and 
Treasurer. 

Tin i a n's 
Council consists 
elected members 
Mayor who 
elected in the 
election. 

Municipal 
of seven 

and the 
were newly 
J u n e 9 

After the Mayorship 
swearing-in ceremony July 
4th, the meeting took 
place and Mr. Silvestre T. 

Cruz was elected Speaker 
by a 4-3 margin over his 
challenger, Mr. Harry 
Cruz, the former Speaker 
of the Council. Mr. Vi
cente Sablan was elected 
Vice Speaker by winning a 
4-3 vote over his 
challenger, Mr. Leonardo 
F. Diaz. Mr.Henry V. 
Hofschneider won the seat 
of Legislative Secretary 
by a 4-3 vote against Mr. 
Elias iorja. The other 
council members are Harry 
L. Cruz, Leonardo F. Diaz, 
Alfonso S. ~orja and Elias 
~orja. 

SATAWAL SAILORS 
DEPARTURE 

SAIPAN, July 10 (MNS)--
Two canoes from Satawal in 
Yap District left Saipan 
Tuesday morning (July 9) 
after a prolonged visit. 
The group arrived on 
Saipan early last month 
after a two-week journey 
in the open seas using 
traditional navigation 
techniques to chart their 
course. 

According to a spokesman 
for the group, the canoes 
with 12 men on board are 
expected to reach the is
land of Pikelot in Yap 
district in about five 
days. The spokesman said 
a Saipanese man went along 
with the group. 

The Satawalese sailors 
were supposed to leave 
Saipan last week but the 
trip was cancelled due to 
inclement weather. A 
crowd of Ca_ ,1inians 
gathered along the beach 
to see the sailors off. 

While on Saipan the 
group visited Managaha is
land to pay homage to 

their ancestor King Aghrub 
who was buried there after 
leading a mass migration 
from Satawal to Saipan 
when their island was 
devastated by a typhoon 
during the 1800's. 

A spokesman also said 
that they will make the 
trip an annual affair not 
only to pay tribute to 
their ancestors, but also 
to train future navigators 
among the young people of 
Satawal. Satawa! is about 
500 miles from Saipan, 

They are expected to pay 
another visit to Saipan at 
about this time next year, 
a spokesman indicated. 

m BANKoFAMERICA 

POSITIONS ARE NOW AVAILABLE FOR MANY 
INTERESTING CAREER AREAS AT---------

BANK OF AMERICA 
APPLICATIONS WILL ACCEPTED MONDAY 
THRU THURSDAY 10:00 AM. TO 3:00 PM. 

SAIPAN 
ROTARIANS 
HELP IN 
PUBLIC PROJECTS 

SAIPAN - "It is not the 
size but the activity of 
the Rot a r y Club that 
really counts." Those are 
the words the members of 
the Saipan Rotary Club re
ceived at a spec i a 1 

~luncheon this week from 
Teizo Shiohara, Chairman 
of Rotary International 
District 358's new Island 
Goodwill Committee. He 
pointed out that the 
world's largest Rotary 
Club is in Houston, Texas, 
with over 800 members, but 
that a club in a nearby 
Texas connnunity, with only 
nine members, is one of 
the most active in Rotary 
International. 

Shiohara visited the 
Saipan Rotary Club on a 
swing through Okinawa, 
Guam and Saipan, where the 
only District 358 clubs, 
other than the 300 in 
Japan, are located. Shio
hara's home club in Tokyo 
is one of the largest in 
the world. There are 
currently 29 members in 
the Rotary Club of Saipan. 

On Thursday (July 11), 
meanwhile, Saipan Rota
rians supervised the 
installation of playground 
equipment at the Tanapag, 
San Vicente and San An
tonio schools, The 12-
foot, 7-ride playground 
devices were locally 
manufactured and installed 
by the Saipan Iron Works, 
The Rotary Club purchased 
the equipment from the 
proceeds of its Las Vegas 
night, held earlier this 
year. Installation was 
donated by Saipan Iron 
Works. 

Present for the Tanapag 
School installation were 
Elias Okamura, Sa i pan 
Rotary C 1 u b president, 
vice - president Pete 
Igitol, former president 
Fred Doctor, acting Secre
tary Herman Guerrero, club 
members Alan Pendleton and 
George Callison, and 
George Manalili, manager 
of Saipan Iron Works. 

July 12, 1974 

1974 JOHNSON 
OUTBOARDS 

NOW 
IN 
S_TOCK 
20 H.P. 
TO 
135 H.P. 
Fectorv' Ust Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory 
Dls. One Year Warranty 
Free Break In Inspection 
Perts & Service 
Financing Avellebla 

SEE Ya.JR DEALER: 
JOEl'EN MO!t>R, CO. 
JOETEN CENI'ER 

Now you can have all 
the beauty and protec
tion of the finest paste 
wax in just a fraction of 
the time ... half an hour 
is all. "RALLY"* is so 
soft and smooth ... 
goes on Ii ke a liquid, 
protects like a paste. 

Now Available 

HARDWARE DEPt 
JOETEN 
CENTER 
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NEW NATION NIPS HIGH - LIVING SPLURGE 

Port Moresby, Papua 
New-Guinea 

Getting their first 
chance at power after many 
years under colonial rule, 
some of Papua-New Guinea's 
high officials have been 
enjoying the 1good life 
just a bit too\ much to 
suit many of their 
countrymen. 

~ut a combination of 
protest from idealistic· 
students and angry house
wives has helped to halt a 
drift toward luxurious 
living at the top levels 
of officialdom. 

This emerging South Pa
cific nation officially 
attained self-government 
seven months ago. It has 
yet to gain full inde
pendence from Australia. 
Eut the responsibility for 
running things clearly 
shifted to the young 
nation's new leaders. 
Iµcreasingly, it is they, 
and not the Australia.ns, 
who are taking the blame 
for everything from the 
rising price of sugar to 
corruption. 

University students 
recently demanded that the 
government cut down of
ficial trips to foreign 
countries, either reduce 
or freeze indefinitely the 
salaries of Cabinet minis
ters and department heads, 
and sell a holiday retreat 
which had been reserved 
for Cabinet members. 

A student strike and a 
face-to-face confrontation 
over these and other 
issues developed between 
the students and Cabinet 
ministers. The irony was 
that not too many year 
ago, the Papua-New Guinea 
Chief Minister, Michael 
Somare, would have been on 
the side of the demon
strators and protester. 
Now he was on the re
ceiving end. 

Mr. Som are had some 
tough things to say about 
the students' strike 
tactics. But in the end, 
the students got what they 
wanted. The government 
agreed, among other 
things, to freeze high
level salaries, sell the 

retreat, and tighten up on 
the overseas trips. 
COMMITTEE APPOINTED 

Whereas all it once took 
for a minister to make a 
trip abroad was to fill 
out a form, a committee of 
three ministers now has 

' been appointed( to study 
the need for each trip be
fore it can be approved. 

Eut the students have 
not been the only ones to 
focus on the drift toward 
high living by high of
ficials. Some 300 to 
1,000 Papuan women organ
ized by the only woman 
member of Papua-New 
Guinea's Parliamen~ 
recently brought their 
dissatisfaction forcefully 
to the attention ·of the 
government by smashing 
into the offices of Chief 
Minister Som are and 
breaking up furniture in a 
conference room. The 
women were demanding 
greater control over in
flation, higher wages for 
their husbands, and an end 
to government extrava
gance. 

"Ministers play, and we 
pay," said one of the 
posters carried by the 
"irate women. 

The bearded Mr. Somare's 
own living style has not 
been a target of the pro
tests. He has tried from 
the start to prevent the 
growth of what he calls 
"black elitism" among 
government officials. 

When Mr. Somare first 
became Chief Minister; · he 
replaced the big black 
cars which had been 
provided for government 
ministers with small_ white 

SAI-U 
Rent a Car 

Auto/Transmission 
Air · Conditioned 

Phone:62,07 
P. 0. Box 702 
San Antonio, Village 

ones. His own car is an 
economy-sized Japanese 
model. He declined to 
move into the-huge mansion 
which the Australian 
administration built for 
the country's new leader. 
He chose a more modest 
dwelling. During trips to 
his country's rural areas, 
Mr. Somare does not insist 
on luxury. He has shared 
rooms with newsmen when 
space was tight. 
MINISTERS INSIST ••• 

But Mr. Somare has been 
less than successful in 
imposing an austere life
style on some of his 
ministers. 

"There have been moves 
toward bigger cars and the 
acquisition of blocks of 
land," said one official 
in the Chief Minister's 
office. 

For travel inside Papua
New Guinea, some~inisters 
have even suggested that 
the government obtain 
small executive jets with 
cocktail bars instead of 

REPRINTED: FROM THE CHRIS
TIAN SCIENCE MONITOR. 

BY: DANIEL SOUTHERLAND 

more practical. slower
moving aircraft. 

There have also been a 
number of overseas trips 
which seemed blatantly 
less than justified. The 
Minister for Transport, 
I am bake y Okul, for 
instance, has been heavily 
criticized because of a 
trip he sche~uled to study 
aerial ropeways in foreign 
countries. 

Aerial ropeways are of 
the means by which the 
government might be able 
to overcome the enormous 
problem of moving ma
terials and equipment 
around Papua-New Guinea's 
rugged terrain. So the 
idea of a study trip in 
itself was not cr4-tfc1zed. 
A visit to the mountainous ----=--Himalayan kingdom of Nepal 
seemed justified. Eut 
what no one could under
stapd was why the Cabinet 
minister had to visit 
London and Madrid as well. 

There's 
a world 
of Gusto 
inSaipan. 

Gusto. It's what a man 
looks for in a beer. And 
you'll find. it in Schli_tz. 
The American premium 
beer in 12-oz. cans. 
Come around to 
Schlitz. Taste the 
gusto life. 

~ 

© 1974 Jos. Schlitz Brewing Co., 
Milwaukee and the world. 
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ISLEY CONCESSION . .. 
Can't from page 1 

dising staff, marketing 
program, plans for tenant 
improvements, highest pre
paid minimum concession 
fee and highest minimum 
improvement cost." DistAd 
Ada continue in his letter 
of reconnnendations, 
"based on the analysis by 
Mr. Fisher, my review and 
that of members of my 
staff, of all the infor
mation concerned, I hereby 
recommend that we select 
International Shoppers 
Ltd., because their pro
posal by far appear to be 
the best." 

The Saipan International 
Airport Terminal is one of 
the best moderated 
structures and the first 
self-supporting venture in 
Micronesia. 

Regarding the selection 
of International Shoppers 
Ltd., bid, sever a 1 
comments were obtained 
from the other two bid-

ders. A spokesman for the 
Saipan Duty Free Shop, 
said; "We are extremely 
disappointed and still 
felt that our bid with a 
company allowing 2/3 
Micronesian ownership had 
to be the best bid under 
the PL 5-70." Further
more, the spokesman 
indicated? "whether or not 
our district government 
really cares about Micro
nesian owned businesses 
benefiting from the 
potential tourism indust~y 
will be evident if the 
government truly restrict 
International Shoppers 
to Isley Terminal only as 
indicated in the proposal" 
the spokesman said, 

High Commissioner Edward 
E. Johnston notified 
DistAd Ada July 2nd, that 
he made his decision and 
signed the business permit 
of International Shoppers 
Ltd. to do business in the 

TRVOUR 
BUSINESSMEN 

SI cCIAL LUNCHEON 
FOR $1.95 A PERSON 

TRY OUR FRIDAY 
SPECIAL BUFFET 

THIS ,FRIDAY SPECIAL 
W FEATURE 

American & Japanese 
Combination Bu·~fet 

For Micronesian Day 
1,, 

AFADAI 8EACll 11D TEl 
-GARAPAN SA/PAN- TEI: 9418 

Marianas. 
"I think Micronesians 

should be given the first 
priority" Mayor Sablan 
first reaction, he 
continued, "I want the 
government to know that we 
are capable and we have 
enough money, also the 
government should consider 
the ability of the Micro
nesian businessman. 11 

Mayor Sablan in his bid 
offer explained that he 
will provide the finance 
·and Nagoya Company 
(Japan) will provide the 

personnel and management. 

Meanwhile the DistAd in 
his letter of recommen
dation told the Hicom, 
that we asked our consult
ant Leigh Fisher to do an 
analysis on this ad
ditional offers by Joeten. 
Although we find the 
International Shoppers 
still the best, DistAd 

continue, 0 therefore, I 
feel that I have gone the 
extra mile so to speak, to 
insure that my fellow 
Micronesian have received 
fair consideration~" 

After the selection of 
the bidder, the next step 
International Shoppers 
face is to provide the 
$4,800,000 as a balance on 
their bid and sign the 
contract within three 
weeks from date of the 
selection decision made 
according to Mr. Thomas P. 
Harville, International 
Shoppers Ltd. vice-presi
dent, by next week we will 
come to sign the prime 
concession contract, he 
said. 

Japan's Finest 

KIRIN 
BEER 

• 
CITICORP CREDIT SAIP AN, INC 

CITICORP 

P.O. BOX 964 

SAIPAN 

MARIANA ISLANDS 96950 

TEL: 6203 

WILL PAY HIGH INTEREST RATES FOR TIME DE
POSITS, SEE US IN THE MIU BUILDING~ SUSUPE, 

OFFICE HOURS FROM 8 AM. TO 5 PM. 
MONDAY THRU FRIDAY 

I CITICORP CREDIT SAIPAN~ INC,~ HA ANUN
NUNSIA I DANKOLO NA GANANSIA NI SI~A HANAE 
I TIME DEPOSIT, GAIGI I OFFICINAN MAME GI 
MIU BUILDING GIYA SUSUPE, 

, 

WANTED 
Administrative Secretary 

AIR MICRONESIA HAS AN IMMEDIATE OPENING 
FOR A HIGHLY SKILLED SECRETARY. THE POSI
TION REQUIREMENTS ARE: MINIMUM 3 YEARS EX
PERIENCE; TYPING TO 80 WPM, SHORTHAND TO 80 
WPM AND ABILITY TO PERFORM RECEPTIONIST 
DUTIES. 

\. 

BENEFITS INCLUDE AN IDEAL WORK ENVIRON
MENT WITH PLENTY OF WORK; INTERESTING AND 
DEDICATED CO-WORKERS; PAID VACATIONS, SICK 
LEAVE AND HOLIDAYS; A 5 DAY 40 HOUR WORK 
WEEK; LIBERAL FLIGHT BENEFITS; AND GROUP 
MEDICAL LIFE INSURANCE. 

IF YOU MEET THE ABOVE REQUIREMENTS, APPLY 
IMMEDIATELY AT THE AIR MICRONESIA TICKET 
OFFICE. QUALIFIED APPLICANTS WILL BE CON
TACTED FOR A PERSONAL IN~ERVIEW. 

/ 
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My absence for these pages last week was occasioned 
by a meeting of the Pacific Islands News Association, 
which I attended representing the government's Public 
Affairs Department and the Micronesian News Service. 
Other Micronesian representatives were Joe Murphy, 
Editor of the Micronesian Independent in Majuro, and 
Timai Tekaai of Tarawa , Acting Chief Information 
Officer for the Gilbert and Ellice Islands. 

The meeting, in Suva, Fiji, drew participants from 
nearly every area of the Pacific, but was dominated by 
people fr om the islands within the Australia-New 
Zealand sphere--Fiji, Samoa, Tonga, the Cook Islands, 
New Guinea, Norfolk Island, and the Solomons. Only one 
representative of the French Pacific was there, and 
American Samoa was not represented. Observers came 
from Hawaii, Australia and New Zealand. 

The outcome of the meeting was the decision to form 
an association of newspaper and broadcast journalists 
with the following aims: "To promote and protect free
dom of expression in the association area; and to 
foster responsible journalism and professional 
standards in Pacific news media. 1' 

There is an incredible variety of media in the 
Pacific Islands. The Fiji Times and the Papua New 
Guinea Post Courier in Port Moresby are both daily 
newspaper with circulations about the same as that of 
the Pacific Daily News on Guam. At the other end of 
the scale is the Kakamora Reporter, a monthly published 
in Honiara with a circulation of about 2,000. Small 
weeklies dominate the press scene, with circulations of 
about 1,500 the average. This category would include 
the four independent weeklies published currently in 
the Trust Territory. 

!roadcasting ranges from the Fiji !roadcasting 
Corporation, a statutory body with virtually complete 
independence that operates about a dozen stations and 
employs more than 100 people, through the Micronesian 
!roadcasting System's six stations, down to the tiny 
broadcast operations of places like the Cook Islands 
and Tonga, government operated and often combined with 
newspaper and public relations functions in one 
government agency. Interestingly, the only television 
available in the area covered by the association is on 
Guam, Saipan and American Samoa. 

!ringing all of ~hese varied outlets of 
information togetheL tnto an association 
promote the interests o~ -1 1 is the goal of 

news and 
that will 

PINA. A 
regional news exchange, a c_ ·ring house of technical 
and training information, and t he promotion and co
ordination of regional training are to be among the 
major functions. 

Like most who attended, I left Fiji optimistic about 
this new development in regional cooperation, and 
enthusiastic about the Trust Territory's growi ng in
volvement with the rest of the Pacific. 

MARIANAS 
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Dear Editor: 
This is an open letter to the Municipal Council, the 

Mayor, and Municipal Scholarship Board. I am writing 
with respect to the municipal ordinance which limits 
the eligibility for a municipal scholarship assistance 
to undergraduate college students only. The ordinance 
expressly p~ecludes assistance to graduate students. 

Council members have expressed the following reasons 
for the ordinance. 

1. A graduate student can make it better on his own. 
2. An undergraduate needs more encouragement and 

assistance. 
.3. Saipan is in greater demand for undergraduates 

than for graduates. 
It is understandable that because very few, if any, 

of our council members have been graduate students, 
they lacked the experience to know the practicability 
of this ordinance. However, they could have found out 
if they wanted to. 

Let us be informed that it is three times more 
difficult to be a graduate student than to be an under
graduate student. The demands of undergraduate school 
are "peanuts" compared to graduate school. Many people 
quit graduate school because of i~s difficulty, but 
most people quit undergraduate school because they get 
bored. In addition, graduate school cost a hell of a 
lot more. It is therefore incorrect to presume that a 
graduate student can make it better on his own and that 
an undergraduate needs more encouragement and 
assistance. 

It is not only incorrect, but ridiculous and stupid, 
to presume that Saipan is in greater demand for under
graduates than graduates. To be honest with ourselves, 
let us humbly accept the fact that undergraduates are 
generally lacking any productive skills. We need 
doctors, we need engineers, we need architects, 
psychiatrists, economists, CPA's, Lawyers, etc. Under
graduates are not even half way to obtaining these 
professions. 

Let us therefore realize that we need to assist and 
encourage our graduate students just as much, if not 
more; and that this ordinance is harmful to our 
educational, economic, and social developments. 
Therefore, it must be amended to include the graduate 
students under eligibility. I request the newly 
elected members of the Council to take this initiative. 

Dear Editor: 

Sincerely yours, 
Ramon G. Villagomez 

I am doing a doctoral thesis on the history of the 
Eastern Carolines from 1850 to 1914, concerned chiefly 
with the A.!.C.F.M. missionaries and the Spanish and 
German colonial administrations. I appeal to your 
readers for any information they may have including 
personal recollections, letters, diaries, journals and 
business records of that period. All information will 
be gratefully received and acknow~edged. 

I.E. 0' !rien, 
History Dept., 
La Trobe University, 
Bundoora, 
Victoria, 3083 
Australia 
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FIRST COCONUT-OIL INDUSTRY IN MICRONES 
SAIPAN, July 11 (MNS)--

The Micronesian Industrial 
Corporation has become the 
first company to be issued 
afore i g n investment 
business permit by the 
Trust Territory Government 
for an industrial type of 
business. Deputy High 
Conunissioner Peter T, 
Coleman signed the permit 
Thursday (July 11). A 11 
previous foreign business 
permits have been for 
service-related companies 
or cons ruction firms. 

The cC'rporation w i 11 
produce and sell cocon~t 
oil. I t will also market 

coconut products and 
engage in other related 
business activities as may 
be permitted under Trust 
Territory law. The coco
nut processing plant will 
cost $2.5 million. 

The president of the 
company is Guy A. Lutt
rell, who said a coconut 
oil mill will be es
tablished on Koror, Palau, 
~ecause of the difficulty 
in getting financing for 
the projects in the Trust 
Territory due to re
strictions on non-citi~en 
ownership of land, the new 
company "has taken 

collateral from areas out
side the Trust Territory 
and pledge it to secure 
financing to construct 
this. project," Luttrell 
pointed out. "We fee 1 
that possibly in the 
future this is what other 
corporations will have to 
do to develop in the Trust 
Territory," he added, 

The coconut mi 11 will 
have the capacity to 
handle 140 tons of copra 
per day. "This is in 
excess of the amount of 

, quantities available to us 
in the Trust Territory," 
Luttrell declared. He 

(i) PACIFICA INC. 
GENERAL AGENT FOR 

THE TOKIO MARINE & FIRE INSUtlANCE CO. LTD. 

HAPPY · TO INFORM YOU: 

Our new office located at the 
2nd floor of Bank of America, at 
the J ten Complex and our new 
telephone ~umber is 

FOR YOUR INSURA CE 
NEEDS CALL US WE WILL 
BE GLAD TO SERVE YOU 

said that u n ti 1 the 
production of copra in the 
Trust Territory increases 5 

copra will be imported 
from the Philippines or 
Indonesia. 

"We hope, however, that 
because we're able to pay 
the world market price 

·directly to the grower or 
the producer, that this 
will be a stimulus to 
increased production in 
the Trust Territory. 
Before too long, we hope 
to be able to get all of 
our copra needs within the 
Trust Territory," Luttrell 
said. 

He went on to say that 
the Trust Territory is one 
of the best coconut 
growing areas in the 
world. "Certainly, this 
would stimulate further 
planning and increase 
production by creating a 
market for Trust Territory 
copra for a much higher 
price right within the 
Trust Territory," he 
declared. 

The Micronesian 
Con't on page 10 

PHILIPPINE 
GDDDS 

TAILORING & DRESS SHOP 
SUIT MAKER, PANTS 
POLOSHIRT, PHILIPPINE 
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SATURDAY PRAWNS, BANGOS, 
SHRIMP, PANSIT, NOODLE 
AND MANY M)RE PHILIPPINE 
DELICACIES. 

OPEN MJN. TO SUN. 
8 A.M. TO 9 P.M. 

CALL TEL. 6320 

INFLATABLE BOATS 

DIVIOO AND MARINE 
£WIP1ENT 

POER AND SAIL BOATS 
P,0, BOX 2792, 

Pl:JN.., QJAM 96910 
,a.. 777-6335-

fw'ARINE !JUVE, -
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OUR SELF GOVERNMENT 
QUESTION: 

HOW WOULD THE GOVERNMENT BE FINANCED· UNDER INDE
PENDENCE? FREE ASSOCIATION AND COMMONWEALTH? 

As in Question #three, there can be· no absolute 
answer. All questions of finance under Free Asso
ciation and Commonwealth are presently being negotiated 
by the JCFS and the MFSC with the US Government. The 
on~y statement which can be made objectively is that 
the two Micronesian negotiating teams are asking for 
more than the US feels is needed for the purposes of 
supporting the two forms of government. The JCFS 
justifies its request by describing certain circum
stances requiring increased funding after the end of 
the Trusteeship. 

On financing Independence: 

11 
(Senator Nakayama, Kitti Municipality, July 30, 197,) 

••• It will depend very much on the ability of the 
independent government of Micronesia to seek the 
necessary funding in order to provide the services for 
the Micronesian people, whatever the Micronesian people 
want from the Government. It is the responsibility of 
the Government to try to provide to its people the kind 
and level of public services that they demand of that 
Government, so it would be difficult to guess at this 
time, but one thing is sure, under an independent 
government, that government is free to seek and accept 
assistance. · rt is not limited ••• Japan has a program 
of giving away money to help underdeveloped or de
veloping countries. They give what they call an out
right grant and they don't expect it to be returned, 
that is one method. Two, they lend money ••• In 

NEW': 

WATERBEDS 
HEAD GE~R 
LEATHER 
ROCK LP'S 

& TAPES 
JEWELRY 

RECYCLED DENIM HALTERS & BAGS FOR CHICKS 

addition to this, they have Peace Corps in Japan. They 
call it the Heiwa dai ••• One company that we talked to 
(in Japan) MBK in particular, stated that at that time 
they had in reserve $100 million for each of the six 
districts and they were waiting until such time as w.e 
open up Micronesia when they can come in and invest 
that money ••• There were fishing companies ••• one 
company interested in making paper out of coconut husks 
••• Now to answer specifically the question posed, my 
personal feeling is that once we become independent and 
have an economic open door policy, our pro.blem will be 
how to stop the inflow of outside capital. Of course 
this is my personal opinion. I am not saying that 
getting money from outside is good; that judgment will 
be left for the new generations to judge for them
selves." 

Representative Silk, Kusaie, July 18, 1973) " ••• When 
we talk about independence, it doesn't mean we will 
have nothing to do with the rest of the world or the 
United States. We will still be here and the other 
countries will be here and, as I said earlier, we can 
make treaties with them for ·assistance. There are 
several sources for help to get our economy going. 
First of all, we have resources and our lands and our 
seas. We have not developed the fishing industry to 
the fullest extent possible. We know we have a'lot of 
fish and seafood in our ocean and lagoons, but we have 
done very little. We have no tuna canning factories in 
Micronesia today. With regard to agriculture, we have 
not even been able to produce enough food to feed our
selves and yet we have the capabilities. Another thing 
we should consider is tourism, the tourist industry, 
building hotels and ~!lowing tourists to come and spend 
their money in Micronesia so we can develop our 
economy. It is true we don't have the capital; there 
is no question about that, but there are several 
sources we can look to for assistance. One is the 
United Nations and its specialized agencies; another is 
the South Pacific Commission which we are now con
tributing money to, and they have helped us in many 
respects during the past and are still helping. ·we 
have other international organizations that can provide 
finances or financial aid and ~ssistance to us and we 
still have the United States to consider as one of the 
countries. The U.S. has foreign aid programs giving 
money and technical assistance to other countries in 
the world. We can rent our lands to the U.S. or any 
country that wants to have military bases and the U.S. 
still wants some lands in Micronesia for military 
purposes." 
FREE ASSOCIATION 

(COM lawyer Fred Ramp, Kolonia Ponape, July 27, 1973) 
" ••• Prior to termination of the Trusteeship Agree
ment, on a agreement would be specified in the _annexed 
to the Draft Compact. In the agreement the U.S. would 
agree to fund the Micronesia go,rernment to a certain 
level which has not been agreea to yet. The figure 
proposed by the Micronesian side was $100 million a 
year. The United States has not agreed to a specific 
sum at this point ••• " 

(Tun, Patta, July 11, 1973) "That is true because 
under free association we will have an agreement where
by the United States will be providing us money yearly, 
but under independence there is no guarantee that the 
United States or any other Nation will provide us with 
a certain amount of Money." 

(Salii, Colonia Yap, July 10, 1973) " ••• We will 
continue to receive from the United States something 

Con 't on page 9, 
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S:LF GOVERNMENT ... 
Con 't fr-om page ? 

like anywhere from $50-70 million a year in direct 
appropriation from the United States Government to the 
Trust Territory Government. Since we cannot run our 
government services now on our own, we do not have the 
skills to run our schools, hospitals, public works, 
keep our own financial books in order--all these things 
where the United States can provide the personnel to 
carry out these functions for our government ••••• " 

The JCFS draft Title lV, Compact of Free Association, 
Section 401 reads as follows: 

The Government of the United States, in order to 
advance the economic and social welfare of the people 
of Micronesia and in recognition of the special 
relationship that has existed and continues to exist 
between t he United States and Micronesia, agrees to 
provide on a grant basis the Government of Micronesia 
$55 milli on annually for the first three years of thfs 
Compact, $50 million annually for the next four years; 
and $45 million annually for the next three years 
during which this Compact remains in effect. The 
parties shall negotiate in good faith as to the amount 
of such financial assistance for periods subsequent to 
the first ten years during which this compact remains 
in effect. These funds will be for use by the Govern
ment of Micronesia for programs and operations of that 
Government or any subdivision thereof as authorized by 
the Government of Micronesia. (P. 65, Report to the 
COM on the Seventh Round of Negotiations.) 

At persent, the United States annual grant to the 
Trust Territory approximates $68 million per year. 

The Joint Committee's proposal averages $83 million 
per year (including CIP federal programs, services stich 
as post office, coast guard etc.) 

The United States delegation's proposal, computed on 
the basis of six districts, totals about $46 million 
per year, or about 32% less than present levels and 
about 47% less than the Joint Committee's proposal 
(P. 105, 7th round report) . 

(Ambassador Williams closing statement to the Seventh 
Round, P. 17 Report to Congress) "A clear advance was 
made in arriving at mutually acceptable language in the 
financial provisions of the Compact even though there 
was no agrrement on the dollar amounts to fill the 
blanks. However, we are now closer together on the 
essential elements and terms of future financial 
relationship than we were a week ago." 
FINANCING COMMONWEALTH 

The U.S. offer would make U.S. federal income taxes 
applicable to Micronesia, with the additional provision 
that all such ta.:res collected in Micronesia would be 

CARMEN'S SAF~NAY SHOPPING CENTER 
HAS SPECIAL SALE EVERY Wt.. ... :'~ND AND M4NY., MANY DIS-

COUNTS, I, E, $5 .. 50 F~ -CASE OF SCHUTZ, EVERYDAY 
FRESH VEGETAELES., FISH., MrnT., Al"O FRUIT PATS, I I. 

VISIT ANDS~ AT: 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY FURNITURE MART 
U-DRIVE AND CAR RENTAL 

NEW CARS AVAi LABLE ALL THE TIME 

CAPITOL HILL SNACK BAR 
OFFERS BUFFET WNCH., flONDAY Tl-RU FRIDAY 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY SHOPPING_ CENTER 

retained for disbursement by the Commonwealth. 
Alternatively federal income taxes could be made in
applicable in Micronesia, but since this would result 
in a substantial reduction in potential revenues, the 
requirement- for local taxes would increase. 

Regardless of the sum of these taxes, the total of 
local revenues would be matched by an equal sum from 
che U.S. Treasury which would be credited to the 
Treasury of Micronesia and would be available for local 
appropriation, to the extent that local revenues plus 
the matching funds might be insufficient to provide for 
the -budgetary needs of the Commonwealth, the U.S. 
Congress would. be authorized to appropriate additional 
funds for specific purposes, as needed. Obviously, the 
larger the local revenues, the larger the matching 
fund. (Page C-6, Report of the Political St atus Dele
gation of the Congress of Micronesia, Third Congress, 
Third Regular Session, July 1970) 

These questions and answeros on the futur>e status of 
Micronesw. are published in the Mariana.s Variety as 
'[XJ.rt of the ESG proogroam for your information. 

DISTRIBUTOR: 

MARIANAS, 
UARIETYNi= 
P.O.BOX 231 SAIPAN 

·Philip Morris Products: 

•MARLBORO •BENSON & HEDGES 
•VIRGINIA SLIMS 

DISTRIBUTOR ALSO FOR 
•PEPSI COLA •PATIO ROOT BEER. 
1•MOUNTAIN DEW •PATIO ORANGE 
1
• TEEM •PA1"10 GRAPE 

I 

• SAN MIGUEL BEER 
!•ASSORTED LIQUORS AND MIXES 
•LIBBEY· OWENS GLASSWARE 

-San Jose Saipan Tel: 6390 
STORE 1-KXJRS: 8 A.M. TO 5_ P .M. - MJN. 1HRlJ SAT. 
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Coconut Industry. • • 
Con 't from pa_ge 6 

Industrial Corporation has 
contracted with the Mar
wood Company of San Fran
cisco, one of the world's 
largest companies selling 
edible oils to ma~ket all 
their products. 

The price of coconut oil 
has now stabilized, Lutt
rell told MNS. !ecause 
the demand is greater than 
the world supply, he said, 
the price will not go 
down. 

"One of . the contributing 
factors,' Luttrell said, 
"is that many soap 
companies which were usi~g 
petroleum products in 
their manufacturing have 
now reverted back to the 
use of coconut oil. Coco
nut oil is now comparable 
in price to petroleum 
products. However, it is 
much better than petroleum 
products." 

The company hopes to be 

in operation within 14 
m o n t h s. Forty-seven 
Micronesians w i 1 1 be 
initially employed. 

Luttrell ·said he was 
pleased with the cop 
operation and assistance 
he received in the Trust 
Territory "particularly 
from Salvator Ongrung and 
Isidoro Rudimch on the 
economic development 
board in Palau. Without 
their help and guidance, 
we would not have been 
ab 1 e to put this 
together," Lu t tr e 1.1 
stated. 

Other members of the 
!oard of Directors of the 
company are M a r t i n A. 
Scott, treasurer; attorney 
Karl G. Kantarjian, secre
tary; and Robert K. Shoe
craft, vice-president and 
assistant secretary. The 
company's local agent in 
Palau is Jonas. W. Olke
riil. 

JAPANESE COMPANIES TO 
INVEST IN MICRONESIA 

SAIPAN --- A group of 
Japanese real estate and 
tourist firms have formed 
the Micronesia Asso
ciation. According to a 
report in the Japanese 
newspaper Nihon Keizai, 
the group will assist its 
one hundred member 
companies in examining the 
possibility of investing 
in Micronesia. 

The r.elaxation of Trust 
Territory foreign in
vestment regulations, the 
report said, wa~ the 
primary reason the Micr0-
nesia Association was 

BLACK 
MICRO CORP. 

GENERAL 
CONTRACTOR 

P.O. BOX 545 

TEL: 9738 

SAIPAN M. I. 96950 

formed. 
The Association hopes to 

conduct a SU r Vey and 
compile research on Micro
nesia's cu 1 tu re and 
economy. It also hopes, 
the report indicated, to 
promote mutual cultural 
interchange and publish 
materials re 1 ate d to 
Micronesia. 

The Micronesia Asso
ciation, formed on June 
18, is headed by Yoshio 
Iwata. 
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Rota Al1thority ••• 
Con't from page 1 

Authority ~oard with the Authority Board are: 
advice and consent of the Mr. Antonio Cr. Atalig 
Council." Mr. Fermin M. Atalig 

According to the Mr. Vincent M. Calvo 
ordinance, the Authority Mr. Joseph S. Inos 
!oard, "shall have the Mr. Benjamin T. Manglona 
power to loan and to Mr. Raimundo H. Manglona 
borrow money to charge and Mr. Rudolfo A. Mundo 
to pay interest on such all members are from 
!endings and borrowings, Rota. 
to accept grants and do-
nations, to trade on 
equity shares in 
businesses for investment 
or r esale and to own or 
1 e a se real or personal 
property ." The Ordinance 
which was introduced by 
the appropriation commit
tee, passed during the 
11th Rot a Municipal 
Council, Fourth Special 
Session, 1973, and was ap
proved by DistAd Francisco 
C. Ada January 11, 1974. 

The appointed members of 
the Rot a Investment 

Bob B eJr..ke_y-' .6 
0 Tf'lought for loday"' 

A GREAT QUESTION ANSWERED 
And bringing them out, 

he said: Masters, what 
must I do, that I may be 
saved? But they said: 
Believe in the Lord Jesus: 
and thou shalt be saved, 
and thy house. (Acts 
16:30-31) 

No, I say to you: but 
u n 1 es s you shall do 
penance, yous ha 11 ail 
likewise perish. (St. Luke 
13:3) 

••• ~ehold th~ Lamb of 
God. Be ho 1 d Him who 
taketh away the sin of the 
world. (St. John 1:29) ____ _. 

. JOH ON 
OUTBOARDS for 1974 

NOW 
IN 
STOCK 
4 H.P. 
TO 
135 H.P. 

Factory List Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory 
Dis. One Year Warranty 
Free Break lri lnsPBction 
Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

MARIANAS 
BOATS & MOTORS 

P .0. a.,,. 'I!., A•na, Guaffl 
PH 7n-ll274 
M Buthere, Slnaja,. 

MDL ... 
Con 't from page 1 

others may lose their 
part." Since 1966 up to 
this date nothing has been 
done to pay the war claims 
for our people," he said. 
At opening remarks of this 
session, I'll have other 
important matters to 
introduce, like St. Pierre 
case, he concluded. 

COOL 
QUIET 
COOL 

Friedrich 
COOL 

it's put together ]?etter! 
ROOM AIR CONDITIONERS 

SAi-SHiP 
CARGO & PASSENGERS 
SERVICE IN THE MARIANAS 

& 

,tmArltA~ER 
ROTARY ENGINE) 
ALSO SALES 

AIR CONDITIONERS AND 
REFRIGERATORS 
REPAIR SHOP & SERVICES 
FOR YOUR NEEDS. 
CALL: 9707 TELEX: 724255 

c•t)I) s1·1~11IlS 
'11

() )l1IN 
"And he said unto me, It is done. I 

am Alpha and Omega, the beginning 
and the end. I will give unto him that 
is athirst of the fountain of the water 
of life freely" (Rev. 21:6). 

In this golden text, John records a 
statement made to him in his vision. 
In light of what is said, it is important 
tu determine who is speaking. From 
the context it is concluded that the 
speaker is the One identified as "he 
that sat upon the throne" (Rev. 21: 5), 
who is God the Father in this context 
as well as elsewhere in the Revelation 

• (cf. 4:2; 7:10). 
The first statement of God to John 

is, "It is done." This declaration is 
reminiscent of Jesus' words on the cross, 
"It is finished" (John 19:30), and the 
earlier statement in the Revelation, "It 
is done" (Rev. 16:17); but they are dif
ferent. In this golden text, the state
ment is more literally translated, "They 
are come to be." It is in the perfect 
tense, representing a past action with 
continuing results. 

This first statement at least refers to 
what is stated in Revelation 21: 5, if 
not to verses 3 and 4 as well. In the 
vision of John, the ages-long promise 
of God to "make all things new" (vs. 5) 
has been fulfilled ( cf. Isa. 65: 17; 66: 22). 

God then identifies Himself to John 
saying, "I am Alpha and Omega." We 
generally think of this as a title of the 
Lord Jesus Christ, since it is elsewhere 
assumed by Him (Rev. 1: 11; 22: 13). The 
first occurrence of the title (1: 8), as well 
as the one in our golden text, applies to 
God the Father. It is not surprising that 
it is applied to both God the Father and 
the Lord Jesus Christ in the light of 
their equality in the triune Godhead. In 
fact, it serves to support this doctrine. 

When speaking concerning an expert, 
we often remark, "He knows that sub
ject from A to Z." And this is what the 
title "Alpha and Omega" means. It 
does not simply mean that God is the 
start and finish of all things: He is, in 
effect, the whole story. Nothing has 
real meaning apart from Him. 

Much the same thought is expressed in 
the next title, "the beginning and the 
end." This also is used by the Lord 
Jesus Christ (Rev. 22:13), along with 
the additional title, "the first and the 

last." These words, "the .beginning and 
the end," are not used in the passive 
sense, but in the active. They empha
size the truth that God is the Creator 
and the goal of all things. God is the 
first cause and the final cause (cf. Rom. 
11: 36; Eph. 4: 6) and transcends all things 
as the Self-existent One. 

After identifying Himself, God gives 
a precious promise, "I will give unto 
him that is athirst." Spiritual thirst 
obviously is in view. Jesus had declared, 
"Blessed are they which do hunger and 
thirst after righteousness," promising 
that "they shall be filled" (Matt. 5: 6). 
He had presented Himself as the source 
of spiritual refreshment and invited men 
to drink, saying, "If any man thirst, let 
him come unto me, and drink" (John 
7: 37; cf. 4: 10, 14). 

God promises in this text that He will 
quench spiritual thirst from ''the foun
tain of the water of life." This un
doubtedly has a connection with the 
later vision of John: "He shewed me a 
pure river of water of life, clear as crys
tal, proceeding out of the throne of God 
and of the Lamb" (Rev. 22: 1). The idea 
of the word translated "fountain" is 
that of a "spring" or of a well that is 
fed by a spring so that there is a con
tinuing flow of fresh water. 

The figure of speech also undoubtedly 
alludes to the promise to Israel that she 
will "draw water out of the wells of 
salvation" (Isa. 12: 3). To identify the 
Lord Jesus Christ as this fountain per
sonified, or even God the Father Himself, 
is not inappropriate in view of the pic
ture in Revelation 22: 1. 

The text closes with the word "freely." 
God is indeed the giver of "every good 
gift and every perfect gift" (Jas. 1: 17) 
and He gives "freely." The word trans
lated "freely" comes from the word for 
"gift" and means literally "as a gift." 
This is God's invitation in Isaiah 55: 1, 
because it is made specifically to those 
"that hath no money" and the invita
tion is to buy "without money and with
out price." Similarly, Paul declares that 
sinners are "justified freely by [God's] 
grace through the redemption that is in 
Ct . ~st Jesus" (Rom. 3: 24). Have you 
taken the gift? 

REV. 21:3 And I heard a great voice the Lord God Almighty and the Lamb 
out of heaven saying, Behold, the tab- are the temple of it. 
ernacle of God is with men, and he will 23 And the city had no need of the 
dwell with them, and they shall be his sun, neither of the moon, to shine in it: 
people, and God himself shall be with for the glory of God did lighten it, and 
them, and be their God. the Lamb is the light thereof. 

4 And God shall wipe away all tears 24 And the nations of them which are 
·from their eyes; and there shall be no saved shall walk in the light of it: and 
more death, neither sorrow, nor crying, the kings of the earth do bring their 
neither shall there be any more pain: glory and honour into it. 
for the former things are passed away. 25 And the gates of it shall not be 

h h shut at all by day: for there shall be 5 And • e t at sat upon the throne ·ght th 
said, Behold, I make all things new. no m d here. . 
And he said unto me, Write: for these 26 An t ey sh~ll br!ng ~e glory and 
words are true and faithful. I honour of the nations !nto it. . 

. . 27 A._d there shall m no wise enter 
6 And he said unto me, It JS d«?ne.. I into it any thing that defileth, neither 

am Alpha and (!mei;a, the beJmnmg whatsoever worketh abomination, or 
!'nd ~e end. I will g1v!' unto him that maketh a lie: but they which are writ
is a~lurst of the fountain of the water ten in the Lamb's book of life. 
of life freely. 

7 He that overcometh shall inherit all 
things; and I will J:>e his God, and he 
shall be my son. 

22 And I saw no temple therein: for 

22:17 And the Spirit and the bride 
say, -Come. And let him that heareth 
say, Come. And let him that is athirst 
come. And whosoever will, let him take 
the water of life freely. 
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11d a rear seat that flips dow1 to giH JOI pl11ty of 
cargo space (1p to 29 ctbic feet). 

We'we got nerythi1g JOl'II 111d to tailor 11d eq1ip it the 

way JOI choose. like, the optio11I Select Shift Cr1ise-O
M tic tra11•iui11, S11 Roof, Select Air C 1ditiuer 11d .,,.. ' ' 

Uere's a hge selectiOI of colors 11d ot .. r •odeJs •••ii· 
able as well. Stop dow1 11d stt · fer yo1rself iHt ,ow 
M1<h More 51111 , .. Ford P-i1to 3-Door ••••Wt Mah, 
for 1974. 

SEE KELLY ADA FOR A REAL CAR DEAL! 

MARIANAS 
VARIETY~: 
P~QBOX 231 SAIPAN. 
MARIANA ISLANDS 96950. 
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